
Asbestos Management at Cardigan Mountain School 

As with many schools, some of the floor tiles in the older campus buildings contain a small percentage of 
non-friable asbestos. Other asbestos containing materials, such as pipe insulation, were removed years 
ago. As buildings are renovated the floor tiles are removed. Because a few floor tiles remain, Cardigan is 
required to maintain these tiles in accordance with a US EPA and NH Department of Environmental 
services Asbestos Management Plan. We train our staff on the proper maintenance of these tiles so that 
asbestos is not released into the air. We inspect the tiles every six months. Every three years an outside 
inspector reviews our compliance with state and federal regulations. We have passed these reviews 
with no deficiencies, most recently in June of 2019.   

The full Asbestos Management Plan is available for review at the Facilities Department Office. 

    


